
Our Children’s Council 2024/25 

 
Minutes of Meeting – 14th January 2025 

 
 
Present: All Councillors, Mr Alcock and Mrs Tams 

 
Welcome: 

 
Mr Alcock welcomed all councillors and discussed the rules of the meeting such as raising your hand 
before speaking, listening to others and not talking over others so that everyone’s opinions and ideas 

can be heard and discussed. 
 

Discussion Point Outcome 

Road Safety Assembly • On Monday & Tuesday next week we will be holding 

assemblies on road safety. In preparation for this, we 
would like to request Children’s Councillors to design a 

poster that we will show during the assembly & display 
around the Academy afterwards reminding everyone about 
road safety. 

• Road Safety Patrol – In the coming weeks we would like to 
take a few councillors each morning & after school to help 

encourage people to use the pedestrian crossing when 
crossing the road. Mrs Tams will type letters to be sent 
home. 

Houses of Parliament Visit • We have been able to secure a visit to the Houses of 
Parliament ton London for our Year 4, 5 & 6 councillors, 

further information regarding this will be discussed & sent 
home in the near future.  

Suggestion Boxes • The councillors were reminded about the suggestion boxes 
in every classroom. These boxes are for the children to 

add ideas & suggestions of how they think the Academy 
could improve. 

• Suggestions today included: Gardening Club, KS2 Dance 

Club & a Music Consent for all pupils to take part in. 

Safety in school/Safeguarding • All members feel safe in school.  

AOB • None. 

 
The next meeting will take place on 28th January 2025. 
 

To do: 
 

Remember/Remind other Children’s Council members to have an early lunch and attend meetings 
every Wednesday at 12:30pm. 

Create a Road Safety Poster for Friday 17th January 2025 

Tell your class about the suggestion boxes. 

 


